Approved, November 12, 2008

Executive Council

ASB 230

October 29, 2008

Members Present: Marta Bautis, Robert Becklen, Iraida Lopez, James Morley, Elaine Risch, Edward Saiff, Ira Spar, Anita Stellenwerf, Srikrishna Madhu Govindaluri

Members not present: Robert Mentore

Executive Council Meeting 9:30 a.m.-11:30 a.m.

1) Overview of meeting with Provost Barnett:

President Saiff summarized the main items from his meeting with Provost Barnett. The items included a) Orientation of new faculty b) Service on Executive Council and flex unit c) Middle States Assessment

a) Orientation of new faculty: As per the discussion, the Provost’s office will schedule an early new faculty orientation so that new faculty will be informed about the governance related issues before the beginning of the semester. The faculty handbook will be mailed to all new faculty members with the appointment package. 

b) Service on the Executive Council & Academic Review Committee (ARC) and the Flex Unit: Provost Barnett said that the CEP agreement is a set of guidelines that provide a framework for schools and convening groups to make flex unit decisions. The service on Executive Council and ARC can be utilized for the flex time proposal if the associated schools/convening group has no objection to the proposal. 

c) Middle States Assessment – President Saiff conveyed the perceptions of the faculty (discussed at the Executive Council) with respect to the Middle States Assessment process. A number of faculty members perceived the process as top-down. Provost Barnett responded that the Middle States Assessment process had to be conducted in its current form due to the urgency of completing major Middle States Accreditation milestones. Provost Barnett would consider a faculty committee in order to have a more faculty-driven Middle States Assessment process soon.

2) Teaching Graduate Programs 

 President Mercer announced at the constituent assembly meeting that graduate courses can be taught using in-load credits. The faculty will vote on in-load teaching of graduate courses at the faculty assembly meeting. The question of availability of resources for teaching graduate courses in-load needs to be addressed. Faculty members from each unit will provide inputs with respect to the resource availability at the unit council.

The discussion continued on how often faculty members can teach grad courses, whether undergraduate students can take graduate level courses and defining levels (500-level, 600-level) of graduate courses by ARC. Councilor Morley suggested allowing Honors program students to take graduate level courses.

3) Composition of the Graduate Council and Proposed Idea for All-College Study Group:

Members expressed their thoughts about the composition of the current graduate council and discussed if there need to be any changes. President Saiff proposed the idea of having an ad hoc all-college study group that can consist of people with teaching experience in graduate schools. Members from Executive Council, ARC, and the Graduate Council can also serve on the group. The group will make available to our College the best practices from other graduate schools; define thesis requirements and graduate level course requirements. 

4) Constituent Assembly

President Mercer spoke about the purpose of developing graduate programs, strengths and resources, endowment funds, search for new members on the Board of Trustees, and repairs to academic buildings.

5) ARC Recommendations for New Program Proposals

ARC will have recommendation for the Liberal Studies, Sustainability program, and the Bioinformatics Minor at the Faculty Assembly on November 19th 2008. 

6) Councilor Lopez expressed her interest in knowing whether the topic of mentoring proposal was discussed with Provost Barnett (by President Saiff) and in working on the mentoring proposal with Councilor Morley.

7) Councilor Stellenwerf initiated a discussion on the need to have an on-campus casual get together. Councilors Stellenwerf, Morley and Risch volunteered to plan this get together. 

8) Councilor Risch reported on the accelerated tenure process. 

9) Councilor Morley reported on the ongoing effort by him and Councilor Spar to plan the lecture series. Members discussed how the design a lecture series program that will be intellectually culturally rewarding and will be attended by good proportion of the faculty. Member Bautis pointed out that a number of lecture series on campus are poorly attended and it is important to make sure that a large number of faculty will attend the lecture series. 

10) Members discussed on how contact information of each faculty member can be made available to all faculty members on campus.

The Executive Council will meet next on Wednesday, November 12th 2008.  

Minutes submitted by Madhu Govindaluri, November 3rd  2008

